
 

             Mary Howard & St Andrew’s Primary Schools  

                                                   Autumn Term 2 

                                                               15th November 2024 It is the smallest of all the seeds, but when it has grown it is the greatest of shrubs 

and becomes a tree, so that the birds of the air come and make nests in its branches.   

Parable of the Mustard Seed- Matthew 13:31-32  

Message from Miss Mills 
Dear Families, 

As we wrap up week two of this term, I want to take a moment to reflect on the wonderful achievements and events that have already taken place in our schools. 
First and foremost, I extend my heartfelt thanks to each of you for your generosity in supporting our Children in Need celebrations. Your contributions have made 

a significant difference, and it has been heart-warming to see our community come together for such a worthy cause. 
 

I would also like to express my gratitude to Reverend John for generously sharing his photography skills with us. The beautiful photos he took will enhance our 
Mary Howard website, showcasing the vibrant life and activities within our school. 

 
This week, we completed our annual Health and Safety inspection and review at both schools. I am pleased to report that we are committed to maintaining a safe 

and nurturing environment for all our children. 
 

In exciting news, our schools have been selected from all the schools in the Lichfield Diocese to have some of our children participate in the National Young 
Leadership Group. We are one of only three schools chosen for this incredible opportunity! Our first meeting will take place on Tuesday, 19th November, and we 

look forward to seeing our young leaders thrive in this new role. 
 

I am particularly proud of our Year 6 students at Mary Howard, who recently led the MAT worship online across all schools in our academy. Their theme 
was Generosity, and I want to extend a special thank you to Miss Warner for her guidance. It was wonderful to see Mrs. Gethin and Ralph make an appearance to 
support the children, and they were both impressed by the students' knowledge and confidence. This experience truly showcased the leadership potential within 

our young learners.  
 

I would also like to take a moment to acknowledge our PTFAs. Their tireless efforts in organising amazing events for our children are truly commendable. I feel 
blessed to work alongside such dedicated individuals who are passionate about enriching our school community. 

 
As we continue to grow and flourish together, let us remember the words from Philippians 4:13: "I can do all things through Christ who strengthens me." 

Wishing you all a wonderful weekend ahead! 
Warm regards, 

Rachel Mills 
Executive Head of Mary Howard Primary and St. Andrews Schools 



Dinners for Week Commencing 18th November 2024 

This week is: Week 3 



What’s Coming Up This Week 

Monday 18th November 

 PE 

 Gymnastics after school club at St Andrews 

 Mary Howard only-Eliza’s Bliss Cake– 50p 

per cake 

 Flu Jab at both schools (second visit for St Andrews for children who 

missed it on the 7/11/24) 

Tuesday 19th November 

Wednesday 20th November 

• St Andrews only–(1:30pm-3:30pm) ground prep for tree and hedge 

planting– all families welcome, just bring a shovel! 

Thursday 21st  November 

Friday 22nd November 
• St Andrews– Tree and Hedge Planting afternoon– families welcome to 

join us from 1:30pm– Can all children wear outdoor clothes and bring in 

some wellies on this day? 

• Mary Howard– Non uniform for ‘Elfridges’ donations 

 

Please access the Schools’ website for key events– 

Mary Howard- Upcoming Events | Mary Howard CE Primary School  

 St Andrew’s- Upcoming Events | St. Andrew's CE Primary School (st-andrews-

cliftoncampville.staffs.sch.uk)  
 

Dates to Note 
DATES TO NOTE  

November 

• 18.11– Mary Howard Flu Jab– please complete online if flu vaccine is re-

quired 

• 18.11- Mary Howard– Eliza’s Cake sale for BLISS 

• 27.11– St Andrews-Crafternoon 3:30-4:30 

• 29.11– Festive Friday at Mary Howard– 3:30-5:30 (all welcome) 

• 30.11– Breakfast With Santa– all welcome from both 

schools 
 

December 

• 4.12-St Andrews-Crafternoon 3:30-4:30 

• 11.12-St Andrews-Crafternoon 3:30-4:30 

• 13.12– Mease Schools Christmas Day at St Andrews– pantomime in the 

afternoon (Mary Howard included in this) 

• 18.12– Mease Schools trip to Statfold (St Andrews and Mary Howard)- 

MH will go after the Nativity, 

• 20.12– Mary Howard Dis-glow at Edingale Village Hall– 3:30-5:30 

•  

Upcoming Church Events:  

Mary Howard 

• Christingle - Tuesday 10th December at 6pm. 

• Nativity - Wednesday 18th December at 9:15am. 

 
St Andrews 

• Christingle - Wednesday 11th December at 6pm. 

• Nativity - Tuesday 17th December at 9:15am. 

 

 

https://maryhoward.staffs.sch.uk/events
https://st-andrews-cliftoncampville.staffs.sch.uk/events
https://st-andrews-cliftoncampville.staffs.sch.uk/events
https://www.google.co.uk/url?sa=i&url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.whitefield-pri.lancs.sch.uk%2Fnews%2F2019-05-23-dates-for-your-diary&psig=AOvVaw0T2Mwu_JZxhl8pjllWKfxf&ust=1612877517400000&source=images&cd=vfe&ved=0CAIQjRxqFwoTCLjwme2z2u4CFQAAAAAdAAAAABAD


Mary Howard Flu Spray 

Please complete the online consent form (please only submit 
1 form for each child) 

using the following link: https://forms.mpft.nhs.uk/  

Choose the following from the dropdown list: 

Mary Howard Church of England Primary School – 18 Nov 
2024 - Flu 

Your school code is: SS124249-24 

Consent forms must be submitted by- 10am on Friday 15th 
November 2024 

NOTE, the consent form must be completed by someone with 
Parental Responsibility 

or Delegated Authority* – please see the explanations of these 
terms at end of this 

letter. 

, help us plan and improve the service. A non-return of the 
consent form does not mean 

a non-consent. 

For further information see: www.nhs.uk/child-flu 

 

If you have any queries, please contact the Immunisation 
Service on 0300 124 0366. 

https://www.mpft.nhs.uk/services/school-ageimmunisation 

We have been lucky to secure a second date for St 

Andrews, for our children to have the flu spray. This 

is for children who didn’t receive the vaccine on the 

7th November.  

Please take this opportunity to sign up for the 

vaccine if you missed out on the previous session. 

Please complete the online consent form (please 

only submit 1 form for each child) using 

the following link: https://forms.mpft.nhs.uk/ 

Choose the following from the dropdown list: 

SCHOOL NAME – St Andrew’s Church of England 

Primary School – 18 Nov 2024 – Flu 

Your school code is: SS124242-24 

Consent forms must be submitted by 18:00 on 

Sunday 17th November 

St Andrews Flu Spray 



Homework Guidance 

It’s great to hear about the positive impact of the 
parent forums have on our schools! Collaborating with 

parents is essential for fostering a supportive learning 
environment and enhancing children's educational 

experiences.  

The changes to the homework guidance was driven by 
the insights gained from the parent forum, are a 

testament to the power of collaboration. This initiative 
not only enhances the educational experience for 

children but also strengthens the community around 
the school. 

Here is the updated Homework Guidance 

https://st-andrews-cliftoncampville.staffs.sch.uk/
parents/letters 

https://maryhoward.staffs.sch.uk/parents/letters 

 

 

 
Thank You! A heartfelt thank you to everyone who dressed 
up and donated to Children in Need! Your generosity has 

made a significant impact.  
 

Special Thanks to Mrs. McGuire for donating a Children in 
Need bottle to each class at Mary Howard Primary. 

 

Congratulations to all the winners, and thank you once 

again for your support in making this event a success! 

Children in Need 



We are excited to announce a special treat for all our pupils! On Wednesday, 18th December 
2024, we will be taking the children to the Statfold Christmas Special. The cost of this trip 

is £14.50, which can be paid through Parent Pay. 

To help keep expenses manageable, we are grateful to the PTFA for generously funding the coach 
transportation to and from Statfold. The children will depart just after 10:00 AM and are expected 

to return by 3:00 PM. 

Please ensure your child brings a packed lunch for the day. Additionally, we recommend that they 
wear a jumper (preferably a Christmas jumper) and warm clothing to stay comfortable during the 

trip. 

On the day of the trip, the school will provide a cold lunch option consisting of sandwiches. 
Alternatively, you may choose to send your child with their own packed lunch. 

To secure your child’s place on this exciting trip, please complete the consent form below 
by Monday, 2nd December. All payments should also be made via Parent Pay by this date. 

Thank you for your support, and we look forward to a wonderful day! 

 

https://forms.gle/PPGzFsBM7BMpT1848 

 

 

Christmas Trip 



National Young Leadership Group 2024-2025 

We are excited to announce that our school has been selected to represent the 
Lichfield Diocese in the National Young Leadership Group for the 2024-2025 academic 
year! This initiative aims to empower young leaders by giving them a platform to use 
their voices and foster a flourishing community. 

Selected Children: We are proud to share that four children from our school have 
been chosen to participate in this prestigious programme. Congratulations to: 

 Isla B, Isla M, Luke and Charlie at Mary Howard 

Billy, Arthur, Ellie and Keira at St Andrews 

Programme Overview: The National Young Leadership Group will consist of five online sessions throughout the year. During 
these sessions, the children will explore various topics related to leadership, collaboration, and community engagement, all 
while learning how to effectively express their ideas and opinions. 

First Session: The first session is scheduled for Tuesday, 19th November. This will be a fantastic opportunity for our young 
leaders to begin their journey and connect with peers from other schools. 

We encourage parents to support our children in this exciting endeavour as they develop their leadership skills and contribute to 
their communities. If you have any questions or would like more information, please feel free to reach out. 

 

Mary Howard Website: 

https://maryhoward.staffs.sch.uk/children/school-council/national-younger-leadership-groups 

 

St Andrews Website: 

https://st-andrews-cliftoncampville.staffs.sch.uk/children/school-council/national-younger-leadership-groups 



St Andrews– SASA events 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Promoting Positive Behaviour- Class Dojo                                Behaviour for 
Learning  

  
   
 

 



Mary Howard– FOMH events 





Autumn Term 2024 

Inset day: Monday 2 September & Tuesday 3 September  

Term Starts: Wednesday 4 September 

Holiday: Monday 28 October – Friday 1 November  

Inset: TSSMAT training day for staff- Monday 4th November 

Term Ends: Friday 20 December 

Holiday: Monday 23 December – Friday 3 January 

 

Spring Term 2025 

Inset: Monday 6 January  

Term Starts: Tuesday 7th January  

Holiday: Monday 17 February – Friday 21 February 

Term Ends: Friday 11 April 

Holiday: Monday 14 April – Friday 25 April 

Easter Sunday: Sunday 20 April 

  

Summer Term 2025 

Term Starts: Monday 28 April 

May Day: Monday 5 May 

Holiday: Monday 26 May – Friday 30 May 

Inset: Monday 2nd June  


